
Church of St. Anne’s of Le Sueur
Pastoral Council Meeting 

September 13, 2018 at 6:30 PM
Present: Pastoral Council members Tom Rabey, Jim Sullivan, Dave Pfarr, Terry Genelin. Absent:  Pam 
Williams.  Bob Wagner, and Bob Millard were also present. The meeting opened with prayer at 6:40 PM. 
The August minutes were approved.

1. Fr. Shofner updated on Parish Activities:
a. Transition is going very well   
b. Changes in accounting services to in house accounting
c. Would be nice to have a volunteer for Virtus

2. School updates:
a. School off to a good start
b. 120 students enrolled at the school
c. Hot lunch will be delivered by the Public school district.  The School will post for a cook 

for the next school year.

3. Building and Grounds:
a. Terry provided an indepth update on the various needs of the school and church.
b. Sealcoating of parking lots was complete
c. Roof repairs are underway the Church, School, and Parish Center
d. Looking into energy saving lights for the school gym
e. Evaluating carpet replacement at church, bids have been received
f. Discussion of timeline on how to proceed with carpet replacement

i. Determine exact bid
ii. Approval by finance committee
iii. Appeal to the parish for a fund drive

g. Pastoral Council made a motion to proceed with the carpet replacement plan and move 
the process along to the Finance Council for next steps.

4. Stewardship Committee update - Jim
a. Committee is well organized and is focused on 3 areas:  Hospitality, Prayer, 

Communication
b. A subcommittee is working on website access, transparence and communication
c. Discussion ensued on if the Stewardship Committee is an independent entity or under the 

direction of the Pastoral Council.  Fr. Schofner was going to check with the Arch as there 
was some thought on the committee being a stand alone and reporting to Fr. 

The next meeting is Thursday October 11 at 6:30 PM at the Parish Center.



The meeting adjourned at 8:05 PM with prayer.
Respectfully submitted,
Tom Rabaey Parish Council Chair


